
RCRA SUBPARTS AA, BB AND CC REGULATIONS BODY OF KNOWLEDGE

39

When a leak is detected a written inspection log must be
maintained to include the following information: the instrument
and operator identification numbers, the equipment identification
number,  the date of evidence of a potential leak, the date leak
was detected, the dates of each attempt to repair the leak, the
repair methods applied during each attempt, the date of
successful repair and the reason for the delay is a leak is not
repaired within 15 calendar days after discovery of the leak.
When completed, the inspection log must be maintained in the
operating record for three years.

If a repair is not effected within 15 days, a record must be
maintained which states “repair delayed” that provides the
reason for the delay and is signed by the owner or operator.
The record must contain the estimated date for the completion
of the repair and the date of successful repair, once
accomplished.

If a leak is detected in a valve, pump, or compressor and not
repaired, or if a control device operates outside of it’s design
specifications, a semiannual report which identifies the facility by
EPA identification number, facility name, and facility address
must be submitted to the Regional Administrator.  The
identification number of the valve, pump, or compressor must
be reported and the duration, cause and corrective action
related to each control device malfunction must be recorded.
The dates of any hazardous waste management unit shutdowns
must also be included in the semiannual report.

Over the past several years, a specially trained team of
inspectors from the Indiana Department of Environmental
Management has conducted over 50 inspections to evaluate
facility compliance withSubparts AA, BB and CC.  As a result
of the IDEM inspection program, a number of common
misconceptions and violations have been identified.  In general,
IDEM found that most LQGs were not aware of or complying
with Subpart BB equipment monitoring requirements.  Many
facilitities believed that they were exempt from Subpart BB
because they held various types of general air permits or
because they believed that the equipment in questions was part
of a manufacturing unit and therefore exempt.  In a May 26,
2000 Policy Memo, EPA provided additional guidance
regarding the Agency’s interpretation of the manufacturing unit
exemption.   EPA contends that process transfer equipment that
is used for both production purposes as well as for the transfer

4.7 Reporting Requirements

4.8 Implementation Issues Associated
with Subpart BB


